
UAF Faculty Development, Assessment and Improvement Committee

Meeting Minutes

October 12, 2010

I. Josef Glowa called the meeting to order at 3:08 pm.

II. Roll call:

Present: Melanie Arthur, Josef Glowa, Kelly Houlton, Joy Morrison, Alexandra Oliveira, Channon Price, Larry Roberts

Absent: Julie Lurman Joly, Eric Madsen

III. Report from Joy

Joy distributed posters for the committee to take and put up that detail Eric Mazur’s upcoming visit. Both the Thursday and Friday lunchtime presentations will be videoconferenced throughout the state. 

Other upcoming speakers include Dr. Eugenie Scott, director of the National Center for Science Education which advocates for teaching evolution and Creation science in public schools. She will present a talk on Wednesday, January 26, 2011 for UAF faculty and then will present Thursday evening, January 27, at UAA.

Coming up in November, Libby Roderick will present a talk on the book “Start Talking: A Handbook for Engaging Difficult Dialogs in Higher Education.” Chancellor Rogers is very interested in this book and would like UAF faculty to be familiar with it. CP says it is available for free on the UAA CAFÉ web site. Libby’s talk is scheduled for lunchtime on Friday, November 19 in the Wood Center.

This Thursday, October 14 Joy is showing Classroom Management 102: Working with Difficult Students as a “brown bag lunch,” and next Tuesday, October 19 is the luncheon for new faculty and their mentors. Although she has asked department chairs to not schedule meetings during the Tuesday 1 – 2 PM time slot, there have been some scheduling conflicts for new faculty. 

November 3 – 7, Joy will be attending the 35th annual POD (Professional and Organizational Development Network) Conference in St. Louis, MO. Please let Joy know if you are interested in attending next year’s conference as there may be some funding available. While she is traveling, Joy requested a facilitator for the “iPads, Nooks and eReaders” webinar on November 3. CP volunteered readily.

IV. Old Business

1. Update on Eric Mazur’s presentations and workshops on peer instruction, October 27 – 29.

(see above)

2. More on electronic student evaluations

Melanie asked where we are on this issue. Josef recapped that he re-sent our summary from last May along with other notes and comments to Provost Henrichs and Jon Dehn. Now it is a matter of getting it on the Faculty Senate agenda. It was suggested that Josef contact President-elect Cathy Cahill. We also discussed ways Josef might broach the subject, such as, “What is being done with the information provided by the FDAI committee?” and, “What action is being taken on our recommendations?”

Melanie pointed out that security has been an issue at UAF with the paper-based IAS forms, and we had some discussion over the tampering of IAS forms by a former UAF faculty member who has since left the university. CP stated that switching to electronic evaluations will not necessarily prevent this from ever happening again.

V. New Business

1. Introduction of Diane Erickson, who will be replacing Joy during her sabbatical.

Diane comes to us from UAA where she worked with CAFÉ and has a background in adult higher education. She has been hired to teach reading in the Department of Developmental Education. She will be taking over some of Joy’s duties in January while Joy is on her spring sabbatical. We welcome Diane and look forward to working with her.

2. Faculty Forum for Spring 2011:

· choosing a theme from Kennedy’s book “Academic Duty” and inviting a guest speaker to join in/facilitate the discussion
Although chapter 9 “To Reach Beyond the Walls” was suggested at our last meeting, we discovered that it was not about community outreach as we thought, but instead discussed the ethics of outside work and monetary gain. Josef mentioned that he felt balancing teaching, service and scholarship was not clearly defined. Joy brought up that each faculty member can negotiate their workload agreement each year with their chair and dean, but we all agreed that that is not necessarily the practice at UAF.

Melanie suggested we look at chapter 3 “To Teach” as a follow up to Dr. Scott’s presentation in January. Her talk could be a strong catalyst for an interesting discussion. Possible facilitators discussed were Provost Henrichs, Eduardo Wilmer, and Jordan Titus. We are tentatively scheduling the Faculty Forum for Tuesday, February 15, 2011 from 1 – 2 PM. We need to find an appropriate room that is about halfway between West Ridge and Lower Campus.

3. Another template for improving teaching strategies?

We did not have time to discuss this.

VI. Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 16, 2010, 3:00 – 4:00 pm in Bunnell 222.

VII. Adjourned at 4:12 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kelly Houlton.


